
Elmer Township Meeting 
June 17, 2024 

Minutes 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm     

 

Members Present:  Marty Galbraith, Supervisor; Jeanie Smith, Clerk; Jenni Layman, Treasurer;  

Sue Stenson, Trustee; Richard Ellis, Trustee 

    

Number of non-members present: 5 
 

May minutes approved as read.  Treasurers and clerk’s reports balance, accepted as presented. 

 

Steiner Museum: Libby Marsh stated the museum will be open Thur – Sun from 10 am to 4 pm.  They have 

two new employees for the summer.  200-plus people attended the pancake breakfast. Lots of ideas for the 

future.  

 

New Mower is here. Board determined to keep one old mower for Amish to use for dragging the ball field.  

The other old mower will be sold.. 

New Fence:  The white board fence has been removed.  The chain link fence should be going in very soon.\ 

The boards and some of the posts will be sold also.   

 

Hitching posts:  Abe Schmucker is interested in laying cement for the hitching posts that will be put in 

down the hill.  Marty will check with him about doing cement under the bleacher at the ball field also.  

Gary will look into getting lumber to replace the seats on the bleachers.   

 

Motion made to accept bills as presented.  Jenni/Sue     Checks #4656  through #4688 

 

 

Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

Submitted by 

Jeanie Smith, Clerk 

 


